News Arising From 2014 IFSC Plenary Assembly

On March 1, 2014 Maria Izquierdo and I had the pleasure of representing the Alpine Club of Canada (ACC) and Climbing Escalade Canada (CEC) at the IFSC Plenary Assembly in Paris, France. I have summarized below the portions of the meeting that are of particular importance to Canadian athletes and officials:
Canadian Governance Structure
I was able to speak to the Plenary Assembly about recent governance developments within Canada over the past year. It was reported to the Plenary Assembly that Canada is in the process of developing a structure whereby Climbing Escalade Canada would become Canada’s official National Sport Organization, whose members would be comprised of each Provincial Sport Organization as well as the Alpine Club of Canada. To that end, the CEC has been incorporated federally and we are in the process of drafting by-laws and statutes. As was reported to the IFSC, it is the intention of the ACC to make an application at the 2015 IFSC Plenary Assembly to have the CEC take over from the ACC as the Canadian member of the IFSC.
2014 World Youth Championships (WYCH)
As many of you know, the WYCH was originally scheduled to take place in August in Noumea, New Caledonia. Unfortunately, the outdoor venue hosting the event burned down this past December. The wall is currently being rebuilt. As a result, it was suggested by the IFSC that the event still be held at the same venue from September 20-24, allowing additional time to ensure that the rebuilt wall will be completed on time.
Following the announcement of the proposed new dates, the ACC/CEC wrote to the IFSC, indicating that the proposed dates would significantly impact our athletes, many of whom are in college, university or upper levels of high school, making it difficult or impossible for them to miss the amount of school that would be necessary to compete during the September dates. At the Plenary Assembly, we made the same points, as did the representative from the United States, though it was to no avail. As a result, the IFSC confirmed the September 20-24 dates for the WYCH.
Application information and deadlines for the Youth National Team will be forthcoming shortly.
2014 Open World Championships (WCH)
This year’s Open WCH will be split between Munich, Germany and Gijon, Spain. Munich will host the bouldering portion of the WCH from August 21-23 while lead/speed will be held in Gijon from September 8-14. Interested applicants should consult the Open Team selection policy.


2014 Youth Pan American Championships
It was announced by the Pan-American Council that the 2014 Youth Pan-Ams would be held in Puebla, Mexico from November 26-30. Further information will be provided as it becomes available.
2014 Open Pan American Championships
The Pan-American Council announced that the event will take place from November 5-9 in Lima, Peru. Further information will be provided as it becomes available.
2014 Youth Olympic Games
This event will take place in Nanjing, China from August 16-28. The IOC will include sport climbing as a demonstration event. Other than indicating that the event will include athletes aged 15-18, as of yet the IOC has not provided the IFSC with any information regarding how many athletes will be invited to participate. Should this event be open to Canadian climbers, we will provide further information as it becomes available.
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Sincerely,
Bill Hendsbee
President, Alberta Climbing Association/Board Member, CEC
